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JENNINGS COUNTY COMMISSIONER MEETING
February 6, 2025, 6:00 P.M.
Annex Building

Matt Sporleder, Alex Zimmerman, Shane Boswell, and Charlie St. John were present. Matt opened
the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Justin Fox submitted three quotes for new doors (4 total) at the Probation office.

Doors Equipment - $21,600.00

Scottsburg Glass - $15,164.00

Glass Unlimited - $19,994.00

These quotes do not include the key fob system on the doors. Randy Taggart will have to come and
quote this after the doors are installed. Justin said that his recommendation would be Scottsburg
Glass and Glass Unlimited. Matt said that if Justin feels that all three quotes are equal then he
suggests moving forward with Scottsburg Glass. Shane made a motion to approve the quote from
Scottsburg Glass, contingent on council finding the funding. Charlie seconded the motion, passed
unanimously.

Matt said that the commissioners have received a letter of support from Comcast. Alex explains that
Comcast is applying for a broadband development grant that is administered by the state
broadband office. Alex goes on to explain that Comcast is just asking for a letter of support from the
commissioners. Matt says that he received a phone call from Frontier also asking for a letter of
support. Matt suggests that they issue both Comcast and Frontier the letter of support. Only one of
these two companies will get the grant, and Matt says that it is not the commissioner’s place to pick
and choose which one received it. Frontier has not submitted a letter to the commissioners yet so
the commissioners will only sign the Comcast letter. Shane made a motion to sign the letter of
support, Charlie seconded the motion, passed unanimously.

Brian Hatfield, President of the Campbell Township Water Board explains that they have done
some restructuring. Charlene has stepped away from the board and Brian would like to replace her
with Jack Kelly. Jack is president of the North Vernon City Council, and he spent eight years on the
North Vernon Utility Board. Brian explains that Jack is willing to work hard and wants to help with
the sewer problem in Butlerville. Currently the board members are Brian, Jim Beeman, and Marty
Steining.

Nicci submits a travel request for the clerk to attend the Southern Indiana District Clerks
Conference. All funds will be paid out of the clerk’s budget. Charlie made a motion to approve the
request, Shane seconded the motion, passed unanimously.

Gleeda Hadley, introduces herself as the coordinator of the Jennings County Drug and Alcohol Task
Force. She wanted to let the commissioners know that the annual comprehensive community action
plan is coming due in April and that they are making changes to the plan. It will be a live document
that anyone can comment on.

Shane made a motion to approve prior minutes, Charlie seconded the motion. Passed unanimously.



Shane made a motion to approve payroll and claims, Charlie seconded the motion, passed
unanimously.

Charlie made a motion to adjourn, Shane seconded the motion, passed unanimously.
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